Public Value Statement
The South Hampshire College Group (SHCG) is committed to contributing and responding to the needs of our community through collaborative partnership working, innovative engagement, and the creation of opportunities for the practical benefit of the people, businesses, and communities that we serve.
In our strategic plan 2023 -2026, our purpose is defined as ‘creating better futures’, by this we mean that our actions help our students progress into employment, or our adult learners and apprentices enhance their skills and employment prospects. Our mission is ‘to enable all our students and apprentices, and our region’s businesses to be successful in their future, achieving their highest aspirations and standards, through exemplary technical and professional education and training’.
SHCG serves the communities of Fareham, Eastleigh, and Southampton. Between these areas, there are approximately 500,000 residents. All three areas have economic activity rates higher than the national rates and out-of-work claimant rates lower than national rates. Fareham outperforms Eastleigh and Southampton on both measures.
The local authority is Hampshire County Council, and the college also works closely with the unitary authorities of Portsmouth and Southampton City Councils. Hampshire county’s economy is worth more than £35 billion, with 65,000 businesses operating in the area and over 689,000 people in work.
SHCG is actively involved in the Local Skills Improvement Plan (LSIP), led by the Hampshire Chamber of Commerce. The LSIP aims to align technical skills provision with local labour market needs, ensuring that training programs meet the demands of employers and support regional economic growth. The Hampshire Chamber of Commerce plays a crucial role in facilitating collaboration between employers, education providers, and other stakeholders to address skills gaps and promote workforce development.
Our curriculum is increasingly shaped by the research within the LSIP, regional labour market information, and feedback received from working collaboratively with employers. As we deliver our strategic plan, the LSIP’s commitment to addressing the skills needs of the region is deeply embedded in the work we do and the decisions we make.
For more details about how we are aiming to meet the aims of the LSIP, please see our accountability statement
The success of our students is dependent on them having the skills needed to be sought-after employees in the Solent business community. Our future funding is dependent on being able to evidence our ability to continually improve student outcomes, destinations, and deliver future economic productivity gains.
We pride ourselves on providing a high quality public service, making full and best use of public funds available to do so.
